
Senate Bill 92
Sidewalk Vendors



Main 
Impacts of 
SB 92 

• Empowers and limits local governments’ 
abilities to restrict street food vending

• Creates the Task Force on Safe Sidewalk 
Vending within the Office of the Nevada 
Secretary of State

• Requires SNHD to adopt regulations 



Indirect Impacts on SNHD

• Law prohibits sidewalk vendors from selling within 1,500 
feet of:

• Resort hotels

• Convention facilities

• Event facilities with 20K+ person capacity

• Highway medians adjacent to these venues’ parking 
lots 



Indirect Impacts on 
SNHD
• Law allows Clark County and cities to restrict 

sidewalk vendors from operating within a set 
distance of a:

• Food establishment, 

• School, 

• Childcare facility, 

• Highly trafficked pedestrian mall, 

• Convention center or designated 
entertainment district, and 

• Certain other areas.



Direct Impacts on 
SNHD

• Must accept identification cards from non-US issued 
authorities for food handler safety cards (no change 
needed)

• Must adopt payment plans for sidewalk vendor permit 
application fees

• Must adopt regulations for sidewalk vending by the end of 
2025

• 2023 Food Regulations allows for permitting sidewalk vendors as 
open-air vendors

• SNHD would not need to draft new regulations now

• Must adopt regulations the Task Force deems “necessary”



Operational Requirements 
for Sidewalk Vendors

• Sidewalk Vendors must follow all current regulations, which 
mandates they have a permit from the Health Authority. 

• Food offered to the public may not be prepared from home 
kitchens.

• Food must be:

• Ingredients bought the same day and prepared at the 
sidewalk vendor location, or

• Ingredients stored and food prepared at a permitted 
commissary location.

• The operator is financially responsible for their permit(s), 
including any payment plans.

• All other sanitary requirements for food establishments 
remain.



Sidewalk Vendor Task Force

Created the Task Force on Safe Sidewalk Vending in the Office of the Secretary of State.

The Task Force will review existing laws relating to sidewalk vending and make recommendations to the 
State and municipalities and submit a report to the Legislature every even year.

SNHD must adopt regulations deemed “necessary” by the Task Force.

The Task Force members have not yet been selected. The 9-member task force will be comprised of 
representatives from:  Health District (1), Business Licensing (1), Gaming/Restaurant (1), Law Enforcement 
(1), Secretary of State (1), Members at large with preference to representatives of sidewalk vendors (4). 



• Questions
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